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Senate ad hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity

Minutes for October 1, 2007 

Attending:  Sherry Brown, Ellen Detlefsen, B. Jean Ferketish, Irene Frieze, Stephanie Hoogendoorn (for Patty Beeson), Randi Koeske, Patti Mathay, Kacey Marra, Lori Molinaro, Ann Ostroski, and Elsa Strotmeyer.
A. Introductions.

     1.  Review of  Mission Statement [see below].
     2.  Website for the Committee: Minutes of May 2007 and previous meetings meeting posted on website.  See: http://www.pitt.edu/~frieze/senate/womenatpitt.html 
B.  Reports from Subcommittees:

1. Childcare.  Giuseppina Mecchia.  

· Although Giuseppina was not able to attend, Elsa Strotmeyer and Irene Frieze briefly described some of the activities of the committee.
· Jean Ferketish mentioned that a recommendation that the Chancellor’s office finalize planning for childcare would probably result in a long delay, at best, since that office has a very long list of issues they are already working on.   She did not feel there was another more appropriate office.

· In the discussion, the Committee was urged to develop some short term proposals that could be acted on relatively quickly, along with a more general statement of the problems and a discussion of how child care is handled at other comparable institutions.
· Those at the meeting were very interested in discussion the subcommittee recommendations on November 13.

2. Staff Mentoring:  Patty Mathay.
· The committee has been actively meeting over the last six months.
· One of the first projects was a review of what other institutions are doing in terms of staff mentoring.   Most schools have some type of program, but there is a wide variety in the types of programs.
· In thinking about what is practical and would be most effective, Patty felt that it was important to have the cooperation of the Office of Human Resources.  Ideally, any program should be housed there.   Patty was very happy that we have representatives from the Pitt Office of Human Resources working with the committee.
· Another project of the committee is to work with SAC [Staff Advisory Committee] to sponsor a spring program on mentoring for staff.   This two hour program would include a panel of long time staff at Pitt who would describe their mentoring experiences and a Marketplace activity that would involve people networking who are interested in advancing their careers in particular areas [such as student services or accounting].  This would not be a job fair.
· The Committee is also developing a survey to learn more about what staff want or need in terms of mentoring.
3. Women and Leadership:  Lucy Fischer.
· This subcommittee was formerly chaired by Janine Janosky, who has left Pitt to become head of the Office of Research at another institution.
· Lucy volunteered to take over as chair.   She will be talking with various people about what is now being done and what the needs are before actively meeting as a committee.
· Volunteers are needed for the committee.
· People agreed that this was an important issue for us to work on.
· One recommendation was that we look to developing a pipeline with women at very early stages of leadership roles.
C.  Discussion of salary differentials for female and male faculty.   Patty Beeson continues to work on this through the Provost’s Office.   

· Irene mentioned that Patty can provide us an update at a future meeting.   There was strong interest in this.   

· Questions were raised about gender equity in staff salaries.  Ann Ostroski will check with what SAC is doing on this issue.
· Can we get data on the School of Medicine and the Health Sciences as well as the Provost area?

D.  Other projects this year?  Ellen Detlefsen said she was interested in helping people find positions for the partners when they come to Pitt.
D.  Future meeting times:   Possible future agenda items:

· November 13.  Report on Child Care recommendations.  Giuseppina Mecchia.  
· Report SAC activities relating to gender equity in staff salaries.  Ann Ostroski
· Report on gender equity in faculty salaries.  Patty Beeson.

· Update on women and leadership.  Lucy Fischer.
· Update on assistance for partner positions for new hires.  Ellen Detlefsen.

…………………………………..

Senate Ad Hoc Committee for the Promotion of Gender Equity (2007-2008)

Mission Statement Approved January 24, 2007.

· Goals for this ad hoc Committee include:

· To provide an on-going forum for the discussion of concerns relating to gender equity on campus for faculty, staff and students.

· To develop concrete recommendations for ways to enhance gender equity.

· The Committee is open to all members of the University community.

· Each year, the Committee will select up to 3 projects to work on.    Subcommittees will be formed to work on each of these projects.   Each subcommittee will be asked to report to the whole ad hoc committee at least once a semester.

· The Committee will work closely with the administration and PACWC and other Senate committees in developing its recommendations.  Administrative liaisons will be sought to meet regularly with the Committee.

· The Committee will regularly report on its activities to the Senate or Faculty Assembly.   
Minutes compiled by Irene Frieze.   October 1, 2007.

